GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL TO THE

DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

DELAWARE PSYCHIATRIC CENTER

SPRINGER BUILDING, CLASSROOM 1 & 2

June 16, 2011

Members Present:  Jack Akester, Anthony Brazen, Anne Deming, James Lafferty, Lisa Pertzoff, Paula Voshell, Mary Wicks
Members Excused:   Carol Harman, George Meldrum, Susan Phillips, Janet Ray
Members Absent:  Andrea Guest, Steven Hagen, Wesley Jones, Joseph Swiski, Gary Wirt
Associate Members Present:  Cheryl Biddle, Chris DiSanto, Lynn Fahey, Sarah Fishman, Dan Hoeftman, Bruce Lorenz, William Rhines
Associate Members Excused:   Florence Alberque, James Larks, Edie McCole,
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Connie Hughes, Justin Thompson
Interested Parties:  Vince Boehm, Penny Chelucci, Tricia DiMaio, Karen Jennings, Marc Richman, Melissa Smith, John McKenna, Gary Murphy

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order /Introductions
	Chairman Lafferty opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m. with introductions.


	

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	All minutes were submitted.  However, since there was no quorum, the minutes will be held until the next meeting
	To be approved at September 2011 Meeting



	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman Lafferty noted that next month there would be no Governor’s Advisory Council meeting due to the Summer Institute.  He invited everyone to attend if possible.  Also there would be no meeting the months of July and August.  We would resume again on September 15, 2011.
	

	
Children’s Committee


	Mr. Meldrum could not be here today.  However, Mr. Lafferty stated that applicants for Consumer Representatives from Sussex County will meet with the KIDS Department.

Mr. Richman reported.

The 17 year olds were aging out of the systems and we are working on using the Kids contracts to help close that gap so we don’t lose the clients for the next few years.  There was a brief discussion as to how this might be accomplished.

No representation. – There however is good progress in this area.


	

	Director’s Report

Members Events and Activities


	Ms. Smith gave an update on the USDOJ Settlement Agreement and the various components contained within including supported housing , crisis respite beds and mobile crisis response times within one hour. 

She stated that it has not been signed to date.

There were quite a few events taking place over the next several months. Chairman Lafferty asked that if they want the information disseminated they should contact Kathleen Brittingham so that it can be sent with the minutes as.


	

	Old Business


	
	

	Public Comment
	
	

	Meeting Adjourned
	Meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.
	


NOTE:  These are not in-depth meeting minutes due to malfunction of recorder. 

Respectfully Submitted, Pamela Kennedy

*Governor’s Advisory Council meets every 3rd Thursday of the month unless otherwise noted.

** Please note that the next meeting of the Governor’s Advisory Council will be on Thursday, September 15, 2011 at 9:00 a.m.
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